## District 3 Report to AWSC 1/28/22

District 3 in Baker, Clay, Duval, & Nassau Counties and Ponte Vedra Beach is moving forward despite losses in meetings and group representatives. Our district panel still does not have all positions filled although we lost one and gained one between our last two business meetings. Officers and chairpersons are stepping up to fill in as needed but we continue to look for new panel members to avoid burnout in those we have.

Our new Spanish meeting is going well. We are working on spreading the word to bring in more members.

In December, our Area Delegate, Evelyn, presented the Delegate's Workshop on Service. We enjoyed it tremendously. This month, we sold Al-Anon literature at the AA Southern States Women's Conference. We also gave out meeting information to many in need.

Our district's responsibility for the 2022 Convention is the Sergeant at Arms Committee. We have done research on the position and will be sending representatives to the hotel walkthrough in February.

We have begun hybrid business meetings in our new location with almost as many participating on the Zoom as in person. We are figuring out how to use this beautiful facility, as Diane, our Public Outreach Coordinator, saw when she visited our December meeting.

Technology in our district is really advancing as we are no longer even emailing the reports for our district business meetings much less printing hard copies! We are now training all of our members, especially new GRs, to go to our <a href="mailto:jaxafg.org">jaxafg.org</a> website and read all of our reports before the meeting, just as they should do before Assembly! Our excellent technology chairperson, Risa, even put all of the reports into one scrolling document that could be accessed by one click and scrolled through (in order, no less!) on-screen during the meeting. Technology is so amazing when we make it work for us!

Kathleen L. D3 DR, Panel 3